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MARYLAND BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MINUTES
Date:



April 8, 2021
Time:



9:30 a.m.

Place:



500 N. Calvert Street






Room 302  






Baltimore, MD 21202 

Joining Info:

Access Using Video Conferencing





Meet.google.com/zhj-nupp-csk





Phone: 1-442-245-7263





PIN: 235 132 259#
Present:


David G. Mongan, P.E, Chair



 


Karl J. Rickert, P.E, Vice Chair

Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.

Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D, P.E.

Pastor Farinas, P.E

H.C. Harclerode II, P.E.
Absent:       

Justin A. Williams, Esq. 
LABOR Staff & Others Present:

Gregory Morgan, Commissioner, Division of O & P Licensing  

Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director





Raquel Meyers, Assistant Executive Director





Carla M. Zamon, Acting Assistant Executive Director   

Milena Trust, AAG, Board Counsel 
 




Tyanna Handy, Office Secretary





Frazier West, Investigator

CALL TO ORDER
Chair, David G. Mongan, called the Business meeting of the Maryland Board for Professional Engineers to order, virtually, at 9:35 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting on March 11, 2021.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Pastor Farinas and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes with corrections.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED BY THE BOARD
There were 24 applications for reciprocity and 16 applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering examination were reviewed as follows:

Applications for PE Licensure by Reciprocity:

Bolby, Jacob T. (57465)
Broussard, Dylan W. (57466)
Chen, Richard (57468)
Chen, Tewei S. (57467)
Depan, Brian J. (57469)
Deternoz, Carlos E. (57470) 

Devilder, William M. 
(57456)
Ferrell, David L. (57471)
Glorie, Douglas J. (57472)
Hay, Zachary A. (57457)
Kelly, Katherine A. (57473)
Kim, Haejin (57474)
Kordt, Stephen (57475)
Mandeep, Singh (57476)
Martinez-Cid, Rene B. (57477)
Morshedi Shahrebae, Mehrdad (57459)
Prasser, Edward G. (57458)
Sadiku, Rafiu D. (57478)
Shiferaw, Kaleb (57479)
Skarda, Joseph R. (57460)
Southworth, Scott S. (57461)
Thomas, Levi G. (57464)
Yang, Minfei (57462)
Yates, Jason S. (57463)
Applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering Examination are as follows:

Ahmad, Sartaj
Al Qutbi, Ali Y.
Fern, Jr., Joseph E.
Hailemeskel, Anteneh M.

Karanja, George K.
Kumi, Johnathan
Majsak, Adam
McCullum, Andreina
Nafisi, Mehdi
Osley, Michael
Parvinashtiani, Zahra
Pawelzik, Paul F.
Riley, Nicholas
Vandeyar, Javier
Varghese, Alissa
Watson, Darrin
Applications for PE Licensure by Transfer Grades – None

Motion (II) was made by Mr. Rickert, seconded by Mr. Harclerode, and unanimously carried to approve 24 applications for reciprocity and 16 applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering examination.  


APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 
There were a total of 67 applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer records that were administratively approved for licensure.   

EXECUTIVE SESSION - None
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE 

Mr. Rickert reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee:

18-PE-05 Awaiting Signed Settlement

13-PE-19 Awaiting Action by Permitting Authority


27-PE-19 Referred for Criminal Action

10-PE-20 Referred for Criminal Action

03-PE-21 Investigating

09-PE-21 Investigating

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

NEW BUSINESS 
Signing and Sealing Drawings

Mr. Rickert stated that the current language in the law does not approve electronic signatures versus wet signatures. Mr. Arndt stated that digital signatures may be too restrictive to other electronic signatures. Mr. Rickert informed the regulations state that a wet signature or digital signature is required.  Ms. Trust stated that digital signatures are approved and electronic signatures are a subset of these type of signatures.

Ms. Perrin inquired what other Board jurisdictions are doing to allow electronic signatures. Ms. Trust mentioned this could be a national trend. She suggested Mr. Cullingford place the question to listserv and see if other Boards have enacted or are in the process of enacting direction on this issue.  

Mr. Harclerode further explained that most municipalities are requiring paperless submissions. Ms. Perrin questioned the security of an electronic signature and inquired about MSS guidance on this issue. Mr. Harclerode stated that he would revisit this issue with the Maryland Society of Engineers.  Mr. Mongan deferred to Mr. Cullingford to pose the question on listserv and agreed to table this topic to the next scheduled meeting.
OLD BUSINESS – None 
REPORT FROM CPC COMMITTEE – None
REPORT FROM EDUCATION COMMITTEE – None
REPORT FROM ETHICS COMMITTEE – None
REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
NCEES Funded Delegate 


Mr. Joseph Cullingford advised that two funded delegates need to be elected for the NCEES NE Zone Meeting on May 20, 2021. Ms. Perrin and Mr. Harclerode volunteered to attend. As the voting delegate, Mr. Mongan was already selected as an attendee.  

Motion (IV) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Rickert and unanimously carried by the Board to elect Mr. Harclerode as the second funded delegate.


Executive Order 21-03-09-03
Mr. Cullingford informed the Board about the changes to the Executive Order for deferred license renewal. The department is planning to reimplement mandatory renewals by using a staggered date of renewal for each Board.  Maryland Board for Professional Engineers will be required to renew their licenses beginning on May 31, 2021. This will affect over 1,700 licensees. It is anticipated there will be an influx of renewals near or on this date.  This will allow for a 60-day notification window to the affected licensees. Mr. Cullingford noted that the executive order allowed for the deferral of license renewal, adding that the expiration dates will remain the same for all licensees. 
Ms. Perrin inquired how renewals will affect CPC Auditing requirements this upcoming year. Mr. Cullingford stated there will be no change. He will look at how this will impact CPC requirements and discuss with Ms. Trust and staff. An update will be provided at the next scheduled meeting.         
Welcomed New Staff 

Ms. Meyers was welcomed as the new Assistant Executive Director.  She has previously worked in other administrative roles for over 10 years within the Maryland Department of Labor. Ms. Zamon was thanked for her role as the acting Assistant Executive Director for a year. Ms. Zamon will continue to serve in an administrative role within the Professional Licensing Boards.     

Mr. Cullingford announced there will be no in person meetings at this time.  There will be updates provided in the near future. 
REPORT FROM BOARD COUNSEL’S REPORT

Ms. Trust clarified that the NCEES NE Zone meeting is on May 20, 2021 with a Great Race game on May 19, 2021. She informed state travel is forbidden. Delegates were not allowed to travel as a state rule not national due to funding source.   
CORRESPONDENCE – None
OTHER BUSINESS – None

The next Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 13, 2021.  Ms. Perrin announced she will not be at the May meeting and Mr. Arndt’s last meeting is June.   
ADJOURNMENT 


Motion (V) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:10 a.m.
__________ With Corrections
      

        _______x_______ Without Corrections


Signed by: David Mongan





Date: April 8, 2021
                  Chair

